February 3, 2012
David W. Danner, Executive Director and Secretary

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW

P. O. Box 47250 

Olympia, Washington  98504-7250

RE:
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. PacifiCorp d/b/a Pacific Power and Light Company

Docket UE-111190
Dear Mr. Danner:  


The parties to this docket have reached a settlement in principle resolving all issues in the above-referenced docket.  The parties propose to file the Settlement Agreement, as well as testimony in support of the agreement, no later than February 21, 2012.  The parties request that March 7, 2012, be reserved for a hearing on the Settlement Agreement, if necessary.  The parties further request that the remainder of the current procedural schedule in this docket be suspended.  I have authorization to confirm that PacifiCorp, Commission Staff, Public Counsel, ICNU, and The Energy Project concur in this settlement in principle and in the above requests.  Thank you for your consideration of this matter.

Sincerely,

GREGORY J. TRAUTMAN
Assistant Attorney General 

GJT/emd
Enclosures 

cc:  Judge Patricia Clark

       Parties
